May 3, 2021
From the Desk of Dick Pomo
2021 Guiding Eyes Virtual Tournament Director

I have an update on the 2021 Guiding Eyes for the Blind / USBGA Pat Browne Jr. Virtual Golf Tournament. As stated in my previous letter, this year’s tournament is open to all USBGA players who have an IBGA handicap. The tournament is being played using the Stableford scoring system with no charge to participants other than the cost to play 18 holes at the golf course of your choice. 
Guiding Eyes and the USBGA have had a special relationship for over 40 years and this Guiding Eyes Golf Classic Golf is usually the highlight of our partnership each year.  We are sad that we are unable to meet in person to celebrate another year of friendship but want to hold this virtual tournament in order to maintain our mutual bond of supporting blind and visually impaired golfers and the guide dogs that assist many in making every day living possible. 
While this event does not count towards your handicap, it is intended to perpetuate our partnership and celebrate that we are able to get outside and play golf once again.  Guiding Eyes is providing golf shirts for each player/coach team and awards will be presented to first and second place teams in all three sight categories. 
We have an update to the scoring guidelines for the tournament. Phil Hubbard, our Handicap Chair, has recommended that for everyone playing on the course of their choice to use the par for each hole and if they are not “in the hole” by “4 over par”, to pick up your ball and record that score on your scorecard. Each player will then send in their completed signed score card to Phil Hubbard who will calculate their handicaps and score each card.
Entry Guidelines
[bookmark: _GoBack]1. Complete the attached entry form (except for date played) and submit the entry form by May 15 to Lynne Lazaro via email at republican17@verizon.net   or by postal mail to 24 Village Road, Weston, MA 02493. 
*Be sure to fill in the Total Course Par and Course Rating and Slope for the Tee Box being played*

2. Play your round at your course of choice any time on or after May 15 through June 10.  Record the date of play on the score card. Have your Coach and someone from the golf course sign the score card.
*Remember, your scorecards must be received by Phil Hubbard on or before June 10.*

3. Once you complete your round, scan your completed score card to a .pdf file and send to Phil Hubbard via email at pwhubbard67@gmail.com  or send the score card by postal mail to 404 West Dixson Street, Orange City, FL 32763. 
*Please do not take a photo of your score card, you must either scan it and send via email or send the original score card via postal mail to Phil.* 
4. Score cards will not be accepted on or after June 11.
